Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 15 May 2006

The meeting was held this date at 3:30 p.m. at Rock Mtn. Bank & Trust with the following members presents:  George Walling, Mike Maloney, David Sellon, Mary Rita Groth, Warren Phifer, and Kay Muns.

The treasurer reported there are still five homeowners who have not paid their annual assessment.  Our attorney has sent out letters informing them of the penalties they now owe in addition to the original amount of $144.  The board members agreed it is time for Mr. Scheuerman to inform these homeowners that legal action will begin immediately.

Mike gave the treasurer’s report showing no expenses for April and income of $403.99.  We now have $12,670.97 in the checking account, $13,834.75 in the Vanguard MM account, and our Mountain View CD value of $10,181.31.

Kay pointed out that mention of the 2006 elected officers was not reported in the February board minutes and suggested she add an addendum to those minutes, which was approved.  The officers are:  George Walling, president; Dale Miller, Vice-President (on leave); Mike Maloney, Treasurer; Kay Muns, Secretary; Mary Rita Groth, David Sellon, and Warren Phifer, Board Members.

The wall repair and debris removal at 866SA has not improved since our last meeting.  The residents were informed in a letter and phone call that the work must be completed by 31 May.  The board has now agreed that on 1 June this matter will be turned over to our attorney for legal action.

There has been no response from the owner of 874SA on what arrangements she has made for the repair of her wall.  Kay was asked to write a letter asking her for a date that the work will begin.

George has written a letter to LisaJohn Schand, 610SF, requesting that her wall be repaired by 10 June 2006.

The increase in our insurance premium appears to be a normal increase that has occurred throughout the industry.

This completed the items from last month’s board meeting.  The minutes were approved.

The remainder of the meeting was spent in looking for ways to get more residents involved in helping with the day-to-day problems of residents not adhering to the covenants.  David proposed using our Neighborhood Watch Captains in this endeavor, and he agreed to head up a Covenant Control Committee.  This committee could take over the business of informing and enforcing the covenants on those homeowners that fail to keep their lawns in approved landscape condition, and their homes painted and maintained, which are the most prevalent problems.

Since George will be out of town at the time of our June meeting, it was decided to meet on the second Tuesday, 12 June, at our usual time of 3:30 p.m. at Rocky Mtn Bank & Trust.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns, Secretary   
